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Follow us at:

4-Year Transfer Advisors, U of U
When: 9:00am - 2:00pm
Where: TRC: STC 2nd Floor, SCC: Outside 
Advising Office

4-Year Transfer Advisors, UVU
When: 9:00am - 1:00pm
Where: TRC: STC 2nd Floor

Xbox Wednesdays
When: 11:00am - 1:00pm
Where: SCC: Rm 2-070

Open Mic
When: 11:30am - 2:30pm
Where: SCC: Student Forum

Lunar New Year Celebrations
When: 12:00pm - 12:30pm
Where: Jordan Campus High Tech Center

Equality Involvement Club 
Meeting
When: 4:00pm - 6:00pm
Where: TRC: Student Center Parlor B

Beloved Community 
Photography Exhibit Reception 
When: 6:00pm - 8:00pm
Where: SCC: Eccles Art Gallery 

Resume and Coverletter 
Workshop 
When: 6:00pm - 8:00pm
Where: Community Writing Center: 210 E 
400 S Suite 8 SLC, UT 84111

Spring Lecture: John Quinones
When: 6:30pm - 8:00pm
Where: SCC: Grand Theatre

4-Year Transfer Advisors, USU
When: 9:00am - 1:00pm
Where: TRC: STC 2nd Floor

Black Student Union
When: 12:00pm - 1:00pm
Where: TRC: Student Center Room 221

Psychology Club Meetings
When: 2:30pm - 3:30pm
Where: TRC: AAB 324

The Last Five Years
When: 7:30pm - 9:00pm
Where: SCC: Grand Theatre, Backstage

#Throwback Thursday Dance
When: 8:30pm - 11:30pm
Where: SCC: Multipurpose Room

Phi Theta Kappa Society 
Membership Meetings
When: 12:30pm - 2:30pm
Where: TRC: Student Center Room 223

Tarlorsville-SLCC Symphony 
Orchestra
When: 7:00pm - 10:00pm
Where: Bennion Jr. High School: 6055 S 
2700 W SLC, UT 84118

The Last Five Years
When: 7:30pm - 9:00pm
Where: SCC: Grand Theatre

The Last Five Years Matinee
When: 2:00pm - 3:30pm
Where: SCC: Grand Theatre, Backstage

The Last Five Years
When: 7:30pm - 9:00pm
Where: SCC: Grand Theatre, Backstage

27th Annual African American 
Read-In
When: 1:00pm - 2:20pm
Where: TRC: Academic and Administration 
Building Cultural Common

Accuplacer Tips & Tricks, 
Extended Version
When: 2:00pm - 3:00pm
Where: Jordan Campus High Tech Center, 
Room 231

27th Annual African American 
Read-In
When: 6:00pm - 7:30pm
Where: Library Square: 210 E 400 S SLC, 
UT 84111

Revolutionary Student’s Union 
Meetings
When: 7:00pm - 8:00pm
Where: SCC: Room 2-182

Thursday      25 

Friday     26

Saturday     27

For more information on these events, please visit www.globeslcc.com/calendar

What’s Hip, Hot, and Happenin’ on Campus

Wednesday    24
Monday       29

Tuesday       1
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Student Elections
Feb. 23, 8:00am - Feb. 24, 8:00pm 

Cast your vote at http://vote.slcc.edu or 
at Taylorsville, South City, and Jordan 

Campuses

Beloved Community Photograhy 
Exhibit

Feb. 25th - Mar. 2nd, 7:00am - 10:00pm 
SCC: Eccles Art Gallery

The polls are open for the student body 
election and it is time to cast your votes. If you 
are confused on how to vote for the student body 
election, don’t fret.

Voting is simple and can be completed online 
or in person. As an added incentive, if you vote 
you are entered in to win an iPad Mini.

Voting started Tuesday, Feb. 23, 8:00 a.m. 
and goes to Wednesday, Feb. 24, 8:00 p.m. To 
vote online, go to vote.slcc.edu. You will need 
to use your MyPage login to sign in. Computer 
voting will be allowed at all campuses and open 
labs.

To vote in person, the Taylorsville Redwood 
Campus, Jordan Campus, and South City 
Campus are providing voting stations for 
students. You will need your SLCC student 
number in order to vote.

Final election results will be made available 
on Thursday, Feb. 26 in the multipurpose room at the South City Campus at 
9:00pm and will be posted outside the Student Life & Leadership offi ce.

Student Body President Candidates Campaigns
Arturo Salazar: I am Arturo Salazar, and I am pursuing a degree in Computer 
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Polls open for students to cast their student body election vote
Kaelyn Anderson
Staff  Writer         

The polls are open for the student body 
election and it is time to cast your votes. If you 
are confused on how to vote for the student body 
election, don’t fret.

Voting is simple and can be completed online 
or in person. As an added incentive, if you vote 
you are entered in to win an iPad Mini.

Voting started Tuesday, Feb. 23, 8:00 a.m. 
and goes to Wednesday, Feb. 24, 8:00 p.m. To 
vote online, go to vote.slcc.edu. You will need 
to use your MyPage login to sign in. Computer 
voting will be allowed at all campuses and open 
labs.

To vote in person, the Taylorsville Redwood 
Campus, Jordan Campus, and South City 
Campus are providing voting stations for 
students. You will need your SLCC student 
number in order to vote.

Final election results will be made available 
on Thursday, Feb. 26 in the multipurpose room at the South City Campus at 
9:00pm and will be posted outside the Student Life & Leadership offi ce.

Student Body President Candidates Campaigns
Arturo Salazar: I am Arturo Salazar, and I am pursuing a degree in Computer 

Science. I am pursuing this position in the SLCC Student Association because I 
want to make a difference on campus. I am passionate about enhancing the college 
experience at SLCC, representing students and making the Student Association 
more engaging and inclusive to all students and community.

Davies Young: My name is Davies Young. 
I’m majoring in chemical engineering. 
Attending SLCC opened my mind, all thanks 
to its message of unity and diversity. I want to 
take this new understanding and mindset and 
give back as much as I have been given, by 
embodying SLCC’s mission and vision.

Jesse Valdez: I’m running for Student Body 
President. I bring passion to anything I’m 
involved in and I’ll make it a personal goal to 
change the stereotype of what SLCC is often 
perceived as. It all starts with you. Together let’s 
make SLCC the place to be.

Executive Vice President Candidate 
Campaign

Connor Holt: I am Connor Holt, and I am a 
candidate for Executive Vice President. I want 
to make a difference at SLCC by becoming 
acquainted with all students and serving them, 

by promoting SLCCSA and having leadership training for more Leaders on 
campus. I am here to serve you.

Remember students, it is up to you to decide our next student body president 
and vice president. Cast your vote to make a difference.

Mon-Thurs: 11 AM - 11 PM 
Fri: 11 AM - Midnight 
Sat: 9 AM - Midnight 
Sun: 9 AM - 10 PM 

The menu offers up the comforts 
of home and tasty bar food, like 

the artichoke dip and nacho  
platter. Seasonal specials such 
as steamers and a pulled pork 

sandwich round things off. Pasta 
specials and attractive salads  

balance heavier menu options, 
like the meat loaf and chicken 

fried steak. Choose from plenty of 
local beers to wash it all down. 

—Bob King 

Catch all your great sporting events here at Fiddler’s Elbow. Great food, Great service. 

1063 EAST 2100 SOUTH 
SALT LAKE CITY, UT 84106 

801.463.9393 

Tammy Thomsen and Sumer Cook help with voting at the 
Redwood campus.

 ■ Photo by  Brad Bennion
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Science Resource Building houses tutoring assistance for students
Aleem Pathammavong
Contributing  Writer

The Science Resource Building, or as some 
students call “The Student Lifesaver Building” is 
located at Salt Lake Community College’s Redwood 
campus. 

Tutors assist students on subjects such as biology, 
chemistry, physics, engineering and geosciences. 

The building is open Monday-Thursday 9 a.m. 
- 8 p.m. and Friday 9 a.m. - 6 p.m and offers open 
tutoring.

“No appointment. Walk in tutor[s are available], 
you come in and can get tutored right away depending 
[on] how busy it is,” says Jory Lusk, a tutor at the 
Science Resource Building.

Though the Science Resource Building gets busy 
around testing time, Lusk mentions that they have 
more than enough tutors on hand to handle those busy 
times.

Tutors are always available and willing to jump 
back and forth to help students with the subject they 
need help with. 

Tutors may not be able to sit down with students 
for a great amount of time, they will do their best to 
make sure students understand the subject material.

There is no time limit on how long you can stay at 
the tutoring center.

“However long they need help with a concept. 
One way to learn is to puzzle it out. You sit down and 
help them puzzle it out until they can puzzle it out 

themselves,” says Lusk
“The best thing about the resource building is 

probably meeting new people.  Sometimes you find 
people in your class or other classes, that can also help 
you. You also won’t feel stupid asking a question like 
you would in a classroom. There are very nice people 
there,” says SLCC student, Katherine Vega.

The Science Resource Center is a convenient 
resource for students. All students who are having 
troubles are encouraged to look into tutoring.

“You may have trouble finding tutors who 
specialize in your subject, but for the most part it is 
not exactly hard finding a tutor at the center,” says 
Vega. 

“They have a chart on the door that shows the 
times certain tutors [are available] and what subjects 
they are good with.”

The Science Resource Building also offers online 
video conference tutoring for chemistry and physics. 
Online tutoring is available Monday-Thursday 12:30 
p.m. - 8:30 p.m. 

The building has made it student friendly and 
easy to use. Chat boxes at the bottom of the screen 
are available so students can interact with tutors and 
other students.

For more information about the Science Resource 
Building and it’s services, visit slcc.edu/tutoring/
science-resource-center.aspx.

 ■ Photo by  Guadalupe Sandoval Rodr iguez  ■ Photo by  Guadalupe Sandoval Rodr iguez

 ■ Photo by  Guadalupe Sandoval Rodr iguez

Biology lab tech, Meijuan Jiang, outside the 
Science Resource Building.

View from the second floor patio of the Science 
Resource Building.

The Science Resource Building offers tutoring services for students studying science subjects.

 ■ Photo by  Guadalupe Sandoval Rodr iguez

Nursing student, Cassie Blaylock, studies in the 
hallway. 
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Campus resources help students have a more successful semester
Emilliano Mora Bucio
Contributing  Writer

Taylorsville Redwood Campus is Salt Lake Community College’s main campus 
and offers resources that other campuses may not. If you want to take advantage 
of everything SLCC has to offer, here are four resources available to every student 
at the Redwood Campus that will help make your SLCC experience even greater.

Library
If you are having trouble finding a quiet place to study, do homework, or work 

on a paper, visit the quiet and expansive library, located in the Markosian building. 
If you need to find reliable sources of information for one your classes, the library 
is where to go, containing print books, newspapers, access to electronic databases 
and reference titles (which include full text articles and indexing/abstracting 
services), e-books, e-journals, online video resources, popular movies, even a 
plastic human skeleton for those working on a science credit. 

The library offers students free access to online newspapers and other online 
content that you would be behind a paywall outside of school.

Are you having trouble figuring out how to start your required e-portfolio? 
Library staff also can provide assistance with e-portfolios, research, and training 
to assist in using the library’s resources, and as always the only library card you 
need is your SLCC OneCard.  To see library hours visit libweb.slcc.edu

Student Writing Center

After working hard on your research paper at the library, you will of course 
need to proofread it, making sure it’s ready to give it to your professor. At the 
SLCC Student Writing Center, writing advisors will work with you to proofread 
your papers, as well as help you improve as a writer, with the goal of succeeding 
as a student. 

The Writing Center offers free, in-person and online writing advising for all 
SLCC students enrolled in any class. They also assist with writing resumes. The 
writing center works on a first come first served basis, but the proactive student 
can always make an appointment. 

The Writing Center is located in the Academics and Administration Building 
(AAB), Room 129.  To see the Student Writing Center schedule or make an 
appointment, visit slcc.edu/swc.

Lifetime Activities Center
Does schoolwork stress you out? Of course it does! Visit the Lifetime Activities 

Center, where you can take advantage of the amazing facilities SLCC has to offer 
and save some money on an expensive gym membership. 

Here students can work with top-notch equipment, play basketball, racquetball 
and other activities. All the facilities are open for students, faculty and staff free of 
charge. To see the LAC hours visit slccbruins.com/sports

Food Court & Cafeteria
The Taylorsville-Redwood Campus offers so many culinary options that 

students never need to waste gas leaving school to get food. In the Student Center 
of SLCC Redwood Campus lies the Bruin Bites Food Court and the cafeteria, with 
food choices for nearly everyone at a reasonable price.

You can visit Champions Grill for a nice breakfast, lunch, or dinner, or the Deli 
in the Den for get a delicious gourmet sandwich, all of it made with fresh baked 
bread and the finest ingredients.

If you’re feeling a bit international, stop by the Nuevo Cafe and try their Spanish 
cuisine. At Pizza & Pawsta, you can prepare your own pasta or try their incredible 
pizza. For dessert, how about a tasty bakery treat and a nice coffee or smoothie at 
Bruin Brews?

If you’re not convinced by these choices, the cafeteria is right next to the food 
court. Here you can get salads, burgers, sandwiches, wraps, burritos, or any one 
of their daily specials.  To see cafeteria menu and daily specials go to slcc.edu/
capitoldining.

Students can find a quiet place to study at Markosian Library. 

 ■ Photo by  Sarah Jordan

The Student Center houses access to resources that benefit students.

 ■ Photo by  Sarah Jordan

The Lifetime Activities Center is located at the Taylorsville campus.
 ■ Photo by  Sarah Jordan



6  -  The Globe          www.globeslcc.com                        www.facebook.com/slccsmc                         The Globe  -  7February 24, 2016

In case you weren’t aware, college is an expensive undertaking. Students are balancing 
tuition, housing, and textbooks; between all this, the SLCC Social Work Association 
Club didn’t want food be to cut from students budgets. To address this problem, the Social 
Work Club created the Bruin Campus Food Pantry, located at the South City Campus, to 
help keep students from worrying about food in the midst of other stressful situations.

Daniel Poole, faculty adviser to the SWAC, states “Many of our students are making 
choices about buying text books or food. The pantry provides a little bit of support to help 
give our students the opportunity to focus more on their studies as they push forward on 
their path to achieving great success.”

The Bruin Food Pantry, located in room 2-152 at South City Campus, now has new 
hours, with the goal of giving students more opportunities to stop by. The Food Pantry 
is now open from Monday 12-2:30 p.m., Tuesday 3-5 p.m., Wednesday 10 a.m.-12 p.m., 
Thursday 12-2 p.m. and 3-5 p.m.

Supplies are limited, but students are welcome to take two bags of food home each 
month. In addition to food, the pantry tries to keep hygiene items like soaps, feminine 

products and baby items in stock. The only thing students need to provide is a current 
One Card at the door!

To keep stocked, the pantry has partnered with the Utah Food Bank, while also relying 
on donations from the college community, students and food drives.

A supply of food is not the only thing that keeps the pantry open, as a dedicated team 
of staff and volunteers help the pantry function.

Kimberly Duran, a part-time student, is staffed by the pantry, and says of the 
experience, “I like working here because it gives me the chance to help other students 
like myself.”

Many of the Social Work Club members volunteer with the pantry. Svwanta Shah, a 
full-time student from Nepal, says she gained a new perspective on the importance of a 
food pantry and enjoys being able to help other students.

If you would like to help out, students are invited to volunteer at the pantry as well as 
drop off donations in the drop box outside the pantry. Clubs or groups can get involved 
by holding food drives or getting members signed up to volunteer.

Bruin Campus Food Pantry gives back to students 
Scott Ditto
Contributing  Writer

 ■ Photos by  Sarah Jordan
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California Guitar Trio performs live at South City campus 
Alexander Sletten
Contributing  Writer

The Salt Lake Community College OneCard is more than just a student I.D. It’s 
your key to campus life.

The SLCC OneCard gives you instant access to your financial aid and can be 
used anywhere Discover cards are accepted. It also allows students to have access 
to a pre-paid debit card, UTA discounts, campus retail discounts/incentives, meal 
plans, and computer labs for printing.

Leticia Vigil, a 21-year old freshman at SLCC, was asked if she had a OneCard 
and knew the benefits of having one.

“Yes, I just picked one up last month when the semester started and I love the 
pre-paid debit card option! Also I thought it was neat how I was able to load my 
card with my financial aid and get the refund faster. Its easy and convenient,” says 
Vigil.

The OneCard makes it easy and convenient for SLCC students to avoid 
waiting for their Financial Aid through the mail and allows them to receive their 
refund faster. The refund is placed on the OneCard and the funds are available 
immediately for use. The convenient reloadable card makes it easy to access funds 
through Allpoint ATM’s and there are also checks that come with the OneCard 
that can be cashed for free at any Wal-Mart location.

The OneCard gives students access to the B-line intercampus shuttle for free. 
Duayne Wall, a 19-year old sophomore at SLCC was asked if he used the 

OneCard for more than just identification. His response was, “I use the OneCard 
almost everyday. I have my classes split up between the Taylorsville and South 
City campuses so it’s nice not having to worry about driving back and forth.” 

To get more information on the B-line shuttle stops and departures you can visit 

Tuesday, February 23rd, The California Guitar 
Trio came to Salt Lake Community College for a 
short performance and a Q&A afterwards. They will 
be performing a public show on February 24th at 
the State Room, where they are performing with the 
Montreal Guitar Trio.

Currently on tour in Canada, The Globe reached 

out to them to ask a few questions about their 
upcoming visit to SLCC.

Why are you interested in coming to Salt Lake 
Community College?

Our good friend Terry Martin (photography 
teacher in the Visual Art and Design program at 
SLCC) has been interested in having us at SLCC for a 

while now and we finally worked it out. 
We are coming to Salt Lake City to do a concert 

at the State Room (together with the Montreal Guitar 
Trio) on February 24th, and we were able to add an 

extra day to our visit to SLC for the event at SLCC 
on February 23rd. The event at SLCC will be a 
combination of a short performance with an open 
discussion with the audience. More of a “presentation” 
rather than a concert.

What kind of turn out do you expect?
We have never performed at SLCC before, so I 

really have no idea what the turnout will be for this 
event. The show at the State Room will likely sell out, 
so I’m guessing the SLCC event will be well attended 
as well.

What type of music do you play? Covers? 
Originals? Do you combine different songs to 
make new ones?

We play instrumental acoustic guitar music. About 
2/3 of our music are originals, and 1/3 are covers and 
arrangements. 

Our original music is hard to categorize because 

we are influenced by a wide variety of styles, 
including progressive, rock, folk, world, electronic, 
jazz, classical and much more. If you do a search 
for California Guitar Trio on YouTube, you will see 

that our most popular video is a cover of Queen’s 
Bohemian Rhapsody, then an arrangement of Bach’s 
Toccata and Fugue and then one of our originals, The 
Marsh, which has a more ambient acoustic sound to 
it, and then a cover of Pink Floyd’s Echoes. It’s not 
possible to fully understand what the CGT is about by 
listening or watching just one or two videos. Because 
our song list is so diverse, you need to listen to 20 or 
more songs to begin to grasp what we do. Or better 
yet, come to one of our performances. Our concerts 

are like a presentation of what can be done with the 
acoustic guitar in a way that no one else does.

Do you do anything during your show that 
demands audience interaction?

For the event at SLCC, we will give a short 
performance and then invite questions from the 
audience.

Have you been to SLCC before? If so, what was 
it like?

Several years ago when I was living in Salt Lake 
City (I live in Los Angeles now), I attended several 
concerts and plays at the Grand Theater and know 
that it is a wonderful venue.

How long have you been on tour?
This current tour began in Edmonton, Canada last 

week, and will end in Durango, Colorado on February 
27th. We will then take a break for a few weeks and 
then resume the tour in Pittsburgh, PA and we will be 
on the road until the end of March. In April we are 
planning to go into the studio to begin recording what 
will be our 15th album.

On their website they have a bio, photos, and music 
for fans to take a look at. The website is cgtrio.com.

 ■ Photo by  Paolo Aizza

 ■ Photo by   Paolo Aizza

 ■ Photo by  Joe Del Tufo

 ■ Photo by  Joe Del Tufo

 ■ Photo by  Joe Del Tufo

California Guitar Trio plays instrumental acoustic guitar music.  They play original and cover music.

California Guitar Trio are friends of Terry Martin, 
photography professor here at SLCC.

The trio performed at SLCC’s very own Grand 
Theatre. 

The band has been touring Canada and the US 
over the past few weeks. 

California Guitar Trio live on stage. 
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OneCard provides more for students than just  a student ID 
Fernando Pasillas
Contributing  Writer

The Salt Lake Community College OneCard is more than just a student I.D. It’s 
your key to campus life.

The SLCC OneCard gives you instant access to your financial aid and can be 
used anywhere Discover cards are accepted. It also allows students to have access 
to a pre-paid debit card, UTA discounts, campus retail discounts/incentives, meal 
plans, and computer labs for printing.

Leticia Vigil, a 21-year old freshman at SLCC, was asked if she had a OneCard 
and knew the benefits of having one.

“Yes, I just picked one up last month when the semester started and I love the 
pre-paid debit card option! Also I thought it was neat how I was able to load my 
card with my financial aid and get the refund faster. Its easy and convenient,” says 
Vigil.

The OneCard makes it easy and convenient for SLCC students to avoid 
waiting for their Financial Aid through the mail and allows them to receive their 
refund faster. The refund is placed on the OneCard and the funds are available 
immediately for use. The convenient reloadable card makes it easy to access funds 
through Allpoint ATM’s and there are also checks that come with the OneCard 
that can be cashed for free at any Wal-Mart location.

The OneCard gives students access to the B-line intercampus shuttle for free. 
Duayne Wall, a 19-year old sophomore at SLCC was asked if he used the 

OneCard for more than just identification. His response was, “I use the OneCard 
almost everyday. I have my classes split up between the Taylorsville and South 
City campuses so it’s nice not having to worry about driving back and forth.” 

To get more information on the B-line shuttle stops and departures you can visit 

the SLCC website at slcc.edu/b-line/.
The OneCard is free for SLCC students. If card is lost, there is a replacement 

fee for staff/faculty for $20. You will need proper photo identification, such as 
state issued drivers license, passport, or government issued identification to obtain 
OneCard. For those of you who have not had the chance to get your OneCard, visit 
the SLCC OneCard page at slcc.edu/onecard/howtoget.aspx.

 ■ Photo by  Br i t tn i Col indres

Student OneCard can be used anywhere Discover cards are accepted and 
gives you instant access to your financial aid. 

that our most popular video is a cover of Queen’s 
Bohemian Rhapsody, then an arrangement of Bach’s 
Toccata and Fugue and then one of our originals, The 
Marsh, which has a more ambient acoustic sound to 
it, and then a cover of Pink Floyd’s Echoes. It’s not 
possible to fully understand what the CGT is about by 
listening or watching just one or two videos. Because 
our song list is so diverse, you need to listen to 20 or 
more songs to begin to grasp what we do. Or better 
yet, come to one of our performances. Our concerts 

are like a presentation of what can be done with the 
acoustic guitar in a way that no one else does.

Do you do anything during your show that 
demands audience interaction?

For the event at SLCC, we will give a short 
performance and then invite questions from the 
audience.

Have you been to SLCC before? If so, what was 
it like?

Several years ago when I was living in Salt Lake 
City (I live in Los Angeles now), I attended several 
concerts and plays at the Grand Theater and know 
that it is a wonderful venue.

How long have you been on tour?
This current tour began in Edmonton, Canada last 

week, and will end in Durango, Colorado on February 
27th. We will then take a break for a few weeks and 
then resume the tour in Pittsburgh, PA and we will be 
on the road until the end of March. In April we are 
planning to go into the studio to begin recording what 
will be our 15th album.

On their website they have a bio, photos, and music 
for fans to take a look at. The website is cgtrio.com.

The band has been touring Canada and the US 
over the past few weeks. 

California Guitar Trio live on stage. 
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Poet Laureate curates poetry reading series on campus
Jayel Kirby
Contributing  Writer

.

Voting Locations:
Taylorsville Redwood: STC West Hallway, AAB Lobby, TB North Lobby
Jordan: HTC Lobby, JHS North Entrance
South City: CAM Foyer, West Entrance

*SLCC S Number needed to vote*

VOTE and you are entered in to win an iPad mini
Go to http://vote.slcc.edu to cast your vote 

Cast your VOTE to help determine the next 
Student Association President & Executive VP

Voting starts Feb. 23 at 8:00am 
& ends Feb. 24 at 8:00pm.

When English professor Lisa Bickmore was named Poet Laureate by SLCC 
president Deneese G. Huftalin last spring, Bickmore proposed that part of her job 
would be to “organize and curate a poetry reading series, as SLCC has never had 
a reading series.”

The poetry reading series commenced on the evening of Thursday, Feb. 11, 
2016, at SLCC’s South City Campus multipurpose room, and featuring guest poet 
Tarfi a Faizullah.

Bickmore stated that she chose Faizullah for the inaugural event because of 
her work in the book Seam, a collection of Faizullah’s poetry about Bangladeshi 
women who had been raped by Pakistani soldiers as a military tactic during the 
Liberation War of 1971. Bickmore felt that Faizullah’s work was “a powerful 
reminder” of what poetry and other creative genres can do. “The work of making 
history visible, of amplifying the voices of those we have not heretofore heard, of 
showing us with great vividness worlds to which we have not attended.”

At Faizullah’s reading, Bickmore thanked President Huftalin and SLCC’s 
Provost of Academic Affairs, Clifton Sanders, whom she said provided the 
funding for the event and for the series. She also expressed gratitude for the support 
and guidance of the English Department Associate Dean, Stephen Ruffus and 
Administrative Assistant Diane Edmonds; the School of Humanities and Social 
Sciences Dean, John McCormick, and Administrative Assistant, Karen Hoffman.

In addition to sharing her poetry at Thursday’s reading, Faizullah visited poetry 
and publication studies classes and led a public forum to discuss critical poetry 
writing.

In response to queries about how the next event will be publicized, Bickmore 
responded, “I’m going to try to work with Institutional Marketing to get a more 
stable information source on SLCC’s website, and students can always contact me 
for information about upcoming events.”

Professor Bickmore’s plan is to have a reading every spring and fall semester. 
Currently, she is working on selecting a poet to read in the fall of 2016. She would 
appreciate any suggestions for future guest poets. “I’m looking for readers from 
outside SLCC,” Bickmore wrote in an email, “mainly to bring in widely diverse 
voices we wouldn’t be likely to hear otherwise.” She can be contacted via email at 
lisa.bickmore@slcc.edu.

 ■ Photo by  Jayel K irby

 ■ Photo by  Jayel K irby

Guest poet, Tarfia Faizullah visits with guests at the reading.

Tarfia Faizullah was chosen because of her work in the book, Seam.
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